MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: November 07, 2016

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2908 Masters Court
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Jim McKay, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Jamie Hahl, Ray Feindt, Frank Zucco
· Committee Chairs Present:      
· Residents in Attendance:   Wally Wenger
· Acceptance of October Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report – Motion was made to file resolution on 2809 Masters Lane property, second and voted all in favor. Resolution is passed.
Treasurer's Report
Jim reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Jim McKay.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	October 2016

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$109,528.38
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$59,528.36
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 19.22  

	LCM
	
	$ 400.00 

	Legal Services
	
	$360.00  

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$3,494.70

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 47.37 

	Landscape Maintenance
	
	$ 2,872.32   

	Snow Removal
	
	  

	Social Events
	
	 

	Total Major Expenses
	
	$ 7,193.61 


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Jim McKay’s term will be expiring in December 2016. Jim McKay has decided to not run again for the Board. All officers including President, Secretary, Treasurer and Vice President and all Committee Chairman need to be elected and appointed at the January meeting by the Board. 
Reports

Landscaping Committee 
Fall cleanup was done last week. The water was shut off end of September for water conservation.    Wally Wenger will work with Ray on ideas for future xero scaping. 
Architectural Control Committee

Nothing new to report.
Fence Committee
Nothing new to report. 
Golf Course Update

Nothing new to report. 

Social Committee
Our Annual Christmas Party will be held at The Feindt Residence , 3012 Masters Point. The date is Friday, December 2nd.  Please see our flyer on our web site. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Our contract for plowing this winter has been renewed with Quality Sprinkler. They take care of our sidewalks and around the mail boxes.
There have been some concerns on Facebook postings. Ray, as administrator, will post some guidelines and rules for our page. 

The board received a complaint from a homeowner. The complaint was addressed, the board received input from legal counsel and it was determined that it was not an HOA issue. A reply was sent to the homeowner.

The annual meeting will be held on Monday, December 5th at the Library, Bank Room West at 7:00.
Suspicious activities – If you see or suspect any suspicious activity in the neighborhood, please do not hesitate to contact the Castle Rock Police. http://co-castlerock2.civicplus.com/2523/Report-a-Concern
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: January 9th, 2016, 6:30 PM at the Lavelle residence, 3040 Masters Point
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
